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BUDGET & PLANNING COMMITTEE (BPC) MEETING

El Camino College Compton Community Educational Center

August 24, 2009 – 3:00 – 4:00 pm
Board Room
MEMBERS PRESENT
___ Myeshia Armstrong
_x_ Harvey Estrada
___ LaVetta Johnson
_x_ Terrance Stewart
_x_ Dr. Jane Harmon
_x_ Dr. Arthur Flemming
_x_ Joseph Lewis
___ Nehasi Lee

_x_ Reuben James
_x_ Dr. Herkie Williams
_x_ David Simmons
_x_ Opal Williams

_x_ Ronald Gerhard

OTHERS ATTENDING:  Dr. Lawrence Cox and Keith Curry

Handouts

· Budget Development Assumption

· Adopted Budget – All Funds 2009-2010

· A List of Student Affairs Account Codes

· Budget and Accounting Manual – Chapter 2 (Restricted Subfund)

I. Call to Order

The Meeting was called to order at 3:10 p.m. by Ron Gerhard.
II. Approval of Minutes

The minutes of August 11, 2009, were deferred until the next meeting.

III. 2009-2010 Final Budget

Ron stated that a Statewide budget workshop was held in Orange County the previous week, where representatives from the Chancellor’s Office came and spoke on the system-wide budget.  He stated that for the most part it was not positive.  He stated that the only exception were Districts like ours that were in restoration.  Ron stated that this means we are currently guaranteed funding for every FTES that we generate until getting back to the base FTES level.

Ron stated that the only thing that he has added to the latest Budget assumption was section 1, item I – to the extent possible and on a one-time basis, the general unrestricted fund will use general reserves to cover cuts to categorical programs.  He stated that we are planning to use the Line of Credit to pay for anything that has to do with FCMAT and the administration fee that is paid to El Camino, and that every time FCMAT does a review, the cost is approximately $150,000 dollars per visit. 

Dr. Flemming wanted to know if the EOP&S book voucher program was fully covered.  Ron stated that Keith was the best person to answer the question regarding the budget for EOP&S.

Ron stated that it when the cuts to the categorical programs were enacted by the governor we tried to cover the cuts from the general reserve.

Dr. Harmon informed Keith—who had just joined the group-- about the EOP&S question and - Keith stated that EOP&S took a cut of 32 percent from last year.  He stated it was decided not to fill one of the open positions.  Keith stated they were changing the way that EOP&S handles first year students and the services they provide.  He stated the reasons they wanted additional funding in Counseling and Admission and Records was because Matriculation also took a 62 percent cut from the state.  In addition, DSPS took a 32 percent cut and would have been $40,000 dollars in the hole and facing compliance issues.  He stated the book voucher program will still be in existence for students this year.

Dr. Flemming wanted to know if it will be given increased funding.  Keith stated “no”.  Keith stated it was expected that 900 student will apply for EOP&S in the fall.  He stated that the lunch tickets was also an issue that was being looked into.  He stated he was not sure if the lunch tickets and the bus pass program would be provided for EOP&S students.  Dr. Flemming wanted to know if we were fully prepared to provide the book voucher program, even with the 32 percent cut.  Keith stated “yes”.  Keith will forward to Dr. Flemming the list of cuts and the impact they will have on the students.

Keith stated they were going to change the way they did business to make sure that every dollar was maximized.  For example, instead of giving  book vouchers, they will have a Book Loan Program..  With the voucher the books are gone.  This way we can carry over the money and be able to purchase additional books.  He stated that having the 3 to 4 year agreement not to change the books will not only help EOP&S students, but students in general.  Keith stated that  new books are costly and  with a book loan program they can stock up on used books 

Dr. Harmon stated the problem with this is that the publisher changes the book every three years.  Harvey stated that the Book Loan program would have to be tailored to instructional programs. because technology is always changing.  Terrance expressed his concern that students could not apply for EOP&S without bus passes to help them get to school.  Keith stated he was trying to work something out with Metro to sell Metro passes on campus at a reduced rate of $38 dollars per month.

Terrance asked about funding for books in the Library.  Ron stated that funding for the Library was under the 6300 account for periodicals, resource materials, and Library books.  It is called Library Expansion.

Ron stated funding is not like in past fiscal years, as we are in a fiscally stable situation.  However, he stated there were two areas of concern.  First, if State revenues do not come in as projected, it will have a domino effect that impacts us as well.  Second, is the amount of Federal Stimulus money we are likely to receive.  It was stated initially that statewide the community colleges would receive about $130 million dollars of ARRA funds.  However, last week it was stated that the amount would be only $60 million dollars.  He stated that we were stable against any unforeseen reductions that may come down from Sacramento but that they would take us from a 10 percent fund balance, down to 7 percent.  He stated there were many need around campus, but limited resources and that the idea was to use the stimulus money to backfill those categorical programs that were cut.  Ron stated in any event the stimulus money is one time money, and if we receive these funds they will be allocated on a percentage basis to backfill the categorical cuts.  David wanted to know what strings are attached to the stimulus money and if we have to report it.  Ron stated there was no definitive answer.  The answer we have received is that if we are allocating those funds to backfill EOP&S, for example, the “strings” are the same as they are with state funds. 

Ron stated that the Budget is the same as was discussed two weeks ago.  Dr. Flemming wanted to know if we were going to leave the $2.2 million dollars as the beginning balance.  Ron responded affirmatively and added that he felt the beginning balance would be more than $2.2 million dollars, the reason being that we are now cleaning up some past unresolved accounting issues.  He projects the beginning balance to actually be $3.2 million dollars. 

A motion was made to approve the final budget by Dr. Flemming/Harvey Estrada (moved, seconded).  The motion passed unanimously.

IV. 2009-2010 Meeting Calendar
Ron stated that a suggestion was made that the committee meet twice a month given the task ahead of us.  Dr. Flemming stated that the committee should start in November to begin meeting twice a month.  Ron stated we have a Budget Development Policy with a procedure and a calendar.  The calendar calls for the committee to meet twice a month beginning in November, putting together our assumptions and our priorities.  Ron stated that if everyone did not have a copy of the Budget Development Calendar, he could email it.

Dr. Flemming suggested that the Institutional Effective Committee would play a role on the planning side and provide us with the results of its activities.  He stated that there should be direct input from the IEC based on program reviews and unit actions.

Ron suggested that the committee begin to meet twice a month in November and start the discussion on our priorities.  He stated he would mail out the budget procedures.  He stated he would like to meet in September to discuss the 311 Annual Financial Statement report to the Chancellor’s Office, which tell them how we spent our money last year and where we are budgeting for 2009-2010.  Dr. Harmon suggested the meetings should be held on Tuesdays or Thursdays at 3:00 pm.

V. Enrollment Management Plan
Keith stated that at the Enrollment Management Committee meeting held on August 2, 2009, the committee voted to endorse the plan to request  additional funding for Marketing.  He stated that the department is currently underfunded by $60,000 dollars for 2009-2010 academic year.  For example, the banners that go up in the community.  They would also have to stop mailing enrollment post cards and cut down on ads on Facebook and My Space.  Dr. Harmon stated that this money should be spent on instruction and student services, so we would have things available for students when they got here.  She wanted to know what good will it do to spend it all on marketing, if we can not provide for them once the students arrived.  She stated that students will do the work of recruiting by word of mouth.

David felt it was a waste because the ads placed on the buses are for buses that don’t run s in our neighborhoods.  He stated that social networks such as Facebook and My Space are accessible at no cost and that the only thing you pay for is the pop-ups on the right hand side.  He stated that if we had a site for the Compton Community College District, we could access such services for free and include Twitter and You Tube Channels as well.

Keith stated that total request is for and additional $285,000 dollars.  Dr. Harmon wanted to know if the committee was part of the discussion as to where money is being cut.  Keith stated the Enrollment Management Committee makes recommendations, but Ann Garten, as the manager, should make that decision.  Dr. Harmon suggested cutting other items and not the banners.  Harvey also agreed we should rely on word of mouth and utilize the money as Dr. Harmon suggested.  Dr. Harmon asked Ron how much was budgeted at the San Bernardino Community College District and Ron stated $500,000 dollars for two campuses.  Reuben stated we could not be compared to San Bernardino, because they do not have accreditation issues.

Keith stated that what will be cut are the on-line social networks and the enrollment post cards, and the banners.

Reuben and Joseph both suggested that the item be pulled until the Committee had more information.  Joseph stated they need to focus on funds to enhance student services.  Keith wanted to know what other information was being requested.  Keith stated that the funds were for the Winter and Spring semester.

Dr. Cox stated the argument did not connect with the request.  The goal is to get the students here.  Dr. Cox suggested Keith get all the data together on how students decide to choose Compton.

Jane made a motion to approve the augmentation for the additional $60,000 dollars for marketing.  Reuben seconded.  The motion passed unanimously.

VI. Other Business – None.
VII. Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at 4:45 p.m.  Ron Gerhard/Reuben James (moved, seconded).  The motion passed unanimously.
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